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Newsletter for Belle Vue Primary & Nursery School 

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER   

                 April 2025   Spring Term  

 
Thank you for your support and for all those 

who attended our Mother’s Day events in 

March, we hope you all enjoyed your breakfast! 

Neighbourly Parking: Once again, can we please remind everyone about parking with       
consideration for our neighbours. The school office staff are frequently contacted by           
disgruntled neighbours, following incidents where gates and drives have been blocked. We 
work hard to try and maintain positive relationships with our neighbours, please help us by 
parking carefully.  

Comic Relief 

Thank you to everyone who            

supported us on our Mufti day (21st 

March) in aid of Comic Relief.   The children 

looked amazing in their 80’s /party clothes.  

With the sale of the red noses and your £1 

contribution we raised an amazing £837!!   

All proceeds will go to this amazing      

charity! 

Gardening Club 

Belle Vue Gardening Club are in need of any unwanted plants that you no longer want!  If you 

have any perennials you have divided and no longer need, or excess flower or vegetable 

seedlings and plants, it would be really appreciated if you could drop these off at the school 

office for the attention of Mrs Parr. 

 

                                    Thank you very much 

     Mrs Parr 
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Dear parents and carers 

 

Can you help us out in Nursery? We are trying to develop our outdoor area to 
make a more exciting and inviting environment for our children. We are looking 
for donations of: 

- Pots and pans 

- Baking trays and cupcake tins 
- Metal bowls/cups/jugs/teapots/gravy boats/colanders  
- Metal utensils 
- Baskets and buckets 
- Compost 
- Sand 
- Guttering 
- Gardening tools, e.g. trowels 
- Plant pots and seed trays 
- Ribbons/Wool/String 
- Natural resources such as pinecones, conkers, shells, wood slices, corks,    
stones, etc. 
- Old phones 
- Old CD’s 

 

Maybe you have some of these items gathering dust in your cupboards or sheds 
that you may be able to donate to us to have endless fun with in Nursery! 

 

Thank you in advance for all your help, 

 

Mrs Warr & the Nursery Staff  
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Please visit our school website to view our academic dates for 2025/2026 

       Thank you!  

Our whole school attendance for week beginning 31st March—4th April 2025  is 92.9% 

(National expectation is 96%) 

YEAR GROUP PERCENTAGE YEAR GROUP  PERCENTAGE 

RRJ 98.8% RD 90% 

YEAR 1P 92.2% 1W 96.3% 

YEAR 2W 90.7% 2L 98.6% 

YEAR 3W 93.3% 3P 90.3% 

YEAR 4CM 90.7% 4T 90.4% 

YEAR 5W 96% 5P 88.9% 

YEAR 6HA 89.6% 6HO 94.4% 
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Amazing Minority Instrument Project—9 free instrumental lessons! 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

Starting after Easter 2025 we have an amazing opportunity for any KS2 pupil to learn what are known as 

minority instruments.  These are instruments usually found in an orchestra that are dwindling in num-

ber—cello, double base, oboe, bassoon, euphonium and tuba. 

Over the next 9 weeks we will run beginner group lessons on a Monday or Tuesday at our music base at 

Cable Plaza on the Waterfront near Merry Hill.  Each lesson will last for 25 minutes.  The children will all 

be beginner students and learn how to play a musical instrument in a fun, relaxed group environment.  

All the instruments will be provided, and they will be able to bring their instrument  home every week to 

allow them to practice and try new things! 

Sessions will take place on the days and times below, starting from the week beginning 29th April.  Spac-

es will be limited and allocated on a first come first served basis.  To take up this fantastic offer please 

click on the link below and complete the necessary information. 

Minority Instruments Project  

 

Monday 4:30pm—4:55pm and 5:00—5:25pm 

Strings—Cello or Double Bass 

 

Tuesday 4:30pm—4.55pm and 5:00pm—5:30pm 

Brass—Euphonium or Tuba 

 

Tuesday 5:00pm—5:25pm and 5:30pm—5:55pm 

Wind—Bassoon or Oboe 

 

After the project has finished we hope that some pupils will be inspired to continue to have lessons and 

sign up to pay from September onwards.  Our lesson charges can be found here on our website: 

https://www.dudley.gov.uk/things-to-do/dudley-performing-arts/  

We’re looking forward to some exciting music making! 

 

The Dudley Performing Arts Team 

People’s Directorate  
Dudley Performing Arts 
Cable Plaza, Waterfront West, Brierley Hill, DY5 1LW 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=GRnSzAqoXk-tcpo7KcMxEbiHDomsr8hMvR8rnErtCI5UMElZSU5URlZSQ0g2WkxBQTlBWU4xSUlQWC4u
https://www.dudley.gov.uk/things-to-do/dudley-performing-arts/
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

 

2025 DUDLEY EASTER HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES AND FOOD PROGRAMME  

  

We want to let you know about support that may be available to you during the winter school holidays.  

  

Holiday Activities and Food Programme (HAF) 

  

The HAF programme: 

Offers Department for Education funded holiday places for children and young people, from Reception to 

Year 11. 

Allows young people and children to participate in school holiday activities. This winter holiday each child 

can get up to 4 credits. One credit allows you to book one place. 

Includes a healthy meal and snacks. 

 

You are eligible to register for the holiday activities programme (HAF) if the following applies:  

You live in Dudley, or your child goes to school in Dudley Borough, 

Your child is aged between 5 and 16 years – Reception- Year 11 inclusive 

Your child is eligible for benefits related free school meals (FSM). 

Vulnerable children not eligible for free school meals may still be able to register for HAF activities but 

please make sure you read this section on the website before you apply. 

Many families in Dudley could get benefit related free school meals but don’t claim for them. If you get 

any of the following support payments your child may be entitled to receive free school meals:  

• Income Support 

• Income-based Jobseekers Allowance 

• Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• The guaranteed element of State Pension Credit 

• Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross in-

come of no more than £16,190) 

• Working Tax Credit Run-on – paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

Universal Credit (you must have less than £616.67 a month net earned income (after tax – and not in-

cluding any benefits) 

  

To apply for Free School Meals visit: Free School Meals | Dudley Council 

To find out more and check eligibility visit the Dudley Holiday Activities Website 

To get live updates about the programme, follow the Dudley HAF Facebook Page 
 

Register via the Dudley Holiday Activities website: Register & book | Dudley HAF Once you have registered 

and been approved you will get login details. This means you will be able to book HAF activity places when 

bookings open. 

 
If you have any further queries, please contact the Dudley HAF team at enquiries@hafdudley.co.uk 

 
 
Yours sincerely,  

 

Belle-Vue Admin  

  
  

https://www.dudley.gov.uk/residents/benefits/free-school-meals/
https://www.dudleyholidayactivities.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/dudleyhaf
https://www.dudleyholidayactivities.org.uk/register
mailto:enquiries@hafdudley.co.uk
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